
 

BILL SUMMARY 

1st Session of the 60th Legislature 

 

 Bill No.: HB 1598 

 Version:  Introduced 

 Request Number:  10035 

 Author: Rep. George 

 Date: 2/5/2025 

 Impact:  

 
FY-26: $56,000 One-Time Implementation Cost and a $2,104,042 Decrease to Motor Vehicle Collections 

FY-27: $3,140,362 Recurring Decrease to Motor Vehicle Collections 

 

Research Analysis 

 

HB 1598 increases the number of Disabled Veteran license plates that may be issued to an 

individual from two to four license plates. 

 

Prepared By: Brad Wolgamott 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

HB 1598 amends current law relating to special license plates, specifically the Disabled Veterans 

License Plates. The measure increases the number of vehicles that an eligible disabled veteran 

may tag with a Disabled Veterans License Plate from two (2) to four (4), provided each vehicle 

has a rated carrying capacity of one (1) ton or less. The average cost of vehicle registration is 

$67. A $5 discounted registration fee per additional license plate would ultimately result in an 

average cost of $62.  

 

Per Service Oklahoma, 101,302 Disabled American Veteran registrations were processed in FY-

25. Assuming a 50% adoption rate, the estimated fiscal impact is approximately $3,140,362 per 

fiscal year. Additionally, implementation of the measure will require a one-time administrative 

cost of $56,000 for system updates, which is expected to take approximately eight weeks. 

 

Prepared By: Zach Lein, House Fiscal Staff 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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